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Dear Member
July is here and holidays have started, so I am off to the North coast, with long walks, big skies and lots of sketching opportunities. Weather permitting of course.
The Key theatre exhibition is now up and running, although we were still waiting for them to add labels to pictures. The pictures are placed on various walls around the Key, including some in the restaurant, which may only be open in the evenings. Please do go along and see it and let us know what you think? Check their opening hours beforehand. 

Painting days out with Phil and John are all happening as planned, as are the extra Monday evenings where we all paint together at our normal venue, St Marks church hall. Just bring some work to do and paint/draw while you socialise with your fellow members. 
Kate Paskin has left us after a couple of years hard work so a big thank you from us all.
A report on our demonstrations and our Vice Chairman’s piece are as follows:-

++++++++++++++++++
I am sure everyone who came along to the demonstration by Mo Teeuw on 3rd July will agree, that it was a very pleasant and very informative evening. Mo produced a lovely marine scene in oils for us, the results of which can be seen on our website.
Mo started her demonstration by giving us a talk on how to bring oil paintings back from a field trip or holiday. She had just returned from one, where she brought back ‘20’!  Mo showed us a mount board measuring around 10” by 12”, which she had prepared before her trip, so that they were ready to paint on. Mo then had stuck a matchstick, on the inside edge, of each of the four sides. Then she painted on the other side. At the end of the trip, she could then put all of her paintings on top of each other, separated by these matchsticks underneath of course, plus one extra board that had not been painted, then securing them all together. They then just fitted in her bag. It didn’t matter if they were not dry or still tacky! Wonderful suggestion which I hope some of you will take up.
Next month, on 7th August, we have David Wilcox once again demonstrating his beautiful watercolour dancers. He is a very entertaining demonstrator, and is returning on the request of many members. David has a lovely fluid way of painting, which is very inspiring. Do come along to see him and see the magic happen. Bring guests along with you too.

Carole Boyer
++++++++++++++++++

The weather has now taken a bit of a downturn, hopefully only temporary, which may put a bit of a "dampener" on any of our current ambitions to paint "en plein air". Talking of which, there were four of us who turned up to paint in Ferry Meadows on Friday, 16th June. We were a happy little band, despite there being a bit of a cold wind. We were able to enjoy a hot drink from the cafe to warm ourselves up. 

Just to remind you, the next session of outdoor painting will be at Thorpe Hall, which for any of you who haven't visited, has extensive and beautiful gardens surrounding the Cromwellian  mansion. Plenty to paint. This will be on Friday, 14th July, weather permitting, meeting in the outdoor cafe courtyard area at 10.00am. Refreshments and toilets are available and free car parking. I look forward to seeing as many as can make it and I would request those who are coming to let me know beforehand if possible, just so that I have some idea on total numbers and who to expect.

I attended the CPSO concert on Saturday, 17th June, which was very good. The rehearsals for the next concert will be in September. I will advise actual dates when known for those of you interested in drawing/ painting the orchestra in action.

Finally, I would like to add my congratulation to Clare Marshall on winning the Hilda Hayes Rose bowl for best picture in our summer exhibition. Well done Clare.

Best Wishes Phil Hemsley
++++++++++++++++++
I do hope many of you can join Phil in painting at Thorpe Hall gardens. Even if you cannot get there to meet at 10am, do come along later and find where our members are within the gardens.

Our next exhibition as a society is to be held at St Johns Church on Cathedral Square between 3rd and 7th October. This is the one where we will invite members of other local art groups to take part. So now is the time to start thinking about some fresh work to enter with. Why not take the opportunity of painting en plein air  at one of our two sessions coming up, to provide either a finished picture, or sketches to produce a picture once back home.

If you belong to any other local art group, it would be good if you could get their organisers to contact Carole Boyer, so that we can ensure their members get an invite to take part in this joint exhibition. 

I very much look forward to see what new worked is produce for this. Have fun painting.
Best wishes

John Bailey. Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
